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Mayorõs Message  

by Mayor Rebecca Mark  

As we begin the holiday season, it is the time to 

reflect on all our blessings of the past year.  Our 

City is so very fortunate compared to so many oth-

ers.  We have an outstanding City staff, are finan-

cially stable, and enjoy a community of caring and 

involved residents.  You have supported our ef-

forts to make our community a safer place to live 

by voting on initiatives that bolstered our efforts 

to expand our fire department and provide our 

own ambulance service.  We just had a wonderful turnout of volunteers to 

assist us with the Founderõs Day event, and a significant number of out-

standing applicants willing to serve on our various boards and commis-

sions. It is a privilege to serve as your Mayor, and when I count my person-

al blessings, working with all of you to keep our community strong is there 

at the top.  On behalf of the entire City Council and City Staff, I want to 

wish all of you a blessed and happy Thanksgiving.  

Street Presentation 
On November 20, 2014, at 7 PM, the 
Lucas City Council will be requesting 
input from motorist and citizens about 
needed improvements to the following 
collector roadways:   Forest Grove Road, 
Blondy Jhune Road, Winningkoff 
Road, and Stinson Road.  As the traffic 
volumes throughout Lucas have grown, 
the pavement design has not been able 
to keep up with the demand.   Lucas has 
the opportunity to plan for the future 
in the new designs for the roadways 
and rights -of -way.  Each of these collec-
tors is shown to be two -lane with 
drainage ditches on the most recent 
Master Thoroughfare Plan.   The engi-
neering staff of Metropolitan Infra-
structure, PLLC, has been assessing the 
pavement design and structure of the 
collectors, and they will be making a 
presentation to the City Council on No-
vember 20th, as well.  If you are unable 
to attend, please consider sending your 
comments via email to Stanton Foer-
ster, Public Works Director, at sfoer-
ster@lucastexas.us before November 
20th.  

Focus on Streets ð November 20 th City Council Meeting  
by Wayne Millsap, Lucas City Council, Seat 1  

Over the past several years we have focused on key components of our 
infrastructure. We have invested money in our water system through im-
provements in the pipelines that deliver the water as well as the storage 
tanks that help maintain a constant pressure. Recently we took the steps to 
upgrade our fire and emergency medical services through the addition of 
our own ambulances, full time personnel to staff the units. This year we 
broke ground on a new building to replace the old dilapidated building 
that will provide administrative, training and living quarters for our fire 
and EMS staff.  
 
Now we turn our focus to our streets. In the past the focus has been on 
maintenance and repair, but in many cases the repairs last for a few years 
before the street is in need of repair again. So this past summer the City 
Council and Staff held a workshop to discuss the condition of our streets, 
impact of traffic flow and traffic management, and to identify priorities 
for improvements that will be long -term solutions.  
 
Since that workshop, City Staff have been working on the issues and solu-
tions and will be presenting their findings on November 20. City staff and 
Council will review and discuss the streets that have been identified as 
priorities, solutions, cost estimates and how to pay for it.  
 
This is an important step for the City of Lucas and we encourage you to 
attend the November 20 th Council meeting (7:00 PM at City Hall). We will 
also be looking for your input, either at the meeting or in the weeks that 
follow so we can make decisions on how best to move forward.  
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MEET THE STAFF  
Battalion Chief James Tellier  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mr. Tellier began working as a Lucas Volunteer Firefight-
er in 2000.  He has advanced through the ranks as a Driv-
er/Engineer, Fire Captain, and in 2011 was promoted to 
the rank of Battalion Chief.  He is currently serving as the 
C shift Battalion Chief.   Chief Teller oversees the Com-
munity Emergency Response Team (CERT) program for 
the fire department as well as the department mapping.  
He holds SFFMA firefighter, SFFMA Driver/Operator, 
SFFMA Instructor, and Emergency Care Attendant certifi-
cations.  Chief Tellier shares the responsibility with Cap-
tain Gary Johnson in the Lucas Fire Departmentõs Driver 
Training program.  In the past 12 months, Chief Tellier 
has worked 2,398 volunteer hours for the department.  
Chief Tellier spent 8 years in the Navy followed by a ca-
reer with Pepsi Coõs IT department.   He enjoys wood-
working and volunteers at least once a week for Habitat 
for Humanity where he has helped build dozens of 
homes in the area, including at least one in Trinity Park.  

 

 
 

 

Stage 3 òSeasonaló Water Restrictions  
 

From November 1, 2014, to March 31, 2015, landscape 
watering will be restricted to once every TWO 
weeks.  During these five months Lucas water users 
can water on their trash days depending on the odd/
evenness of their address and the date.  Even addressed 
homes can water on trash collections days that fall on 
an even numbered date.   Odd addressed homes can 
water on trash collections days that fall on an odd num-
bered date.  For example, the trash day for the odd 
numbered 663 Country Club Road is Tuesday.   So 663 
Country Club can water on odd dated Tuesdays 
(November 11 th and 25th), but 663 Country Club cannot 
water on even dated Tuesdays (November 4 th and 
18th).  If you have any questions about when you can 
water at your home, please contact either Delta Moody 
at 972-912-1205 and utilitybilling@lucastexas.us  or 
Stanton Foerster at 972-912-1208 and sfoer-
ster@lucastexas.us.  No watering is allowed by any 
means between 10 AM and 6 PM on any day.   Please 
keep in mind that most grasses are dormant during 
these five months; so watering might not be needed at 
all.  

City Council Actions for October  

* The Wylie News h as  been designated the Official 

Newspaper of the City of Lucas which means all offi-
cial notices that require publication will appear  in this 
newspaper. 

* The City added an enhancement to the Texas Munici-

pal Retirement System for employees by funding  a 
COLA for retirees and beneficiaries of the City of Lu-
cas and approved the required ordinance.  

* An animal sheltering service agreement in the amount 

of $14,970 and  an animal control service agreement for 
$19,030 were approved. 

Holiday Food and 

Toy Drive  

starts Monday,  

December 1st 

Please bring your 

nonperishable food 

items  and new un-

wrapped toys to City 

Hall beginning on 

Monday, December 

1st for distribution to 

those that are less for-

tunate. 
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COMMUNITY SNIPPETS  

WENDYõS HAS ARRIVED - On behalf of Wen-
dyõs and the City of Lucas, you are invited to at-
tend a groundbreaking ceremony on Thursday, 
November 20 th, 2014 at 9:00 a.m.  The location of 
the ceremony will be near the Lucas Wal -Mart, 
east of Bank of America located at the Intersec-
tion of Lucas Road and Angel Parkway.   The City 
of Lucas is excited to have Wendyõs become part 
of our community.  

STARBUCKS - DID YOU KNOWé. That the 
City of Lucas will soon be home to its very own 
Starbucks? It will be located east of Bank of 
America at the near the Lucas Wal -Mart.  Star-
bucks and will begin construction in early Janu-
ary 2015. 

 

COMMUNITY BUILDING ð The City of Lucas 
will soon have its very own community building 
that will be made available to residents to use for 
family parties and events.  Located next to the 
beautiful community park, this building will 
feature a food preparation area, restrooms and a 
conference room and will be approximately 2,400  
square feet in size.  

 

 

 

FOUNDERS DAY ð A HUGE SUCCESS!   
 
A sincere thank you for all who attended the 2014 Found-
erõs Day event with special recognition to the Lucas City 
Council, Park and Open Space Board members and City 
Staff who make this fun day possible.  
 
We raised $556 this year and have a total of $1,131.75 in our 
restricted fund for park improvements.  One of the eventõs 
highlights is the parade and this yearsõ winners are:

 

¶ Best Vehicle Entry ðRick VanHorn  

¶ Best Equestrian Entry ðTaylor Lencioni  

¶ Best Float EntryðCornerstone Baptist Church  

¶ Best Walking Entry ðCub Scout Pack 358 

¶ Mayorõs Choice AwardðBlackland Prairie Raptor Cen-
ter 

¶ Special Recognition ðLinda Loop  

¶ Special Recognition ðOpt to Adopt, Cocker Spaniel 
Rescue 

 
Another popular event was the dunk tank where citizens 
could dunk their favorite code enforcement officer or the 
Public Works Director.  Planning has already started for 
next yearsõ event with fun for the entire family.   

 


